Minutes – ITPC full group

December 5, 2007

Attendees:  Ed, Corrado, Shawn Sivy,  Lynn Braender, Anthony Marchetti, Felicia Steele, Jeff Kerswill, Erica Chao, Pat Pasinski

Excused:  Jen Hill, Jason Schweitzer, Tabitha Dell’Angelo

Mini Grants

Eight mini-grants for spring 08 were approved – total $12,825.  Jeff Kerswill is developing a matrix that we will use for evaluation of future mini-grants.  Lynn cautioned that we need to stay competitive and provide incentives for faculty, and that ITPC needs to be thoughtful of what we approve.

One challenge was how to fund student workers, but that detail has been worked out.  Student hours are calculated based on a rate of $12.50 per hour.    For example, Lynn B. received a mini grant for $1500.00 where she requested student hours so we approved 120 hours  (1500/12.50).  Students are limited to 15 hours per week.   Students must be hired through Career Services.  Department Secretaries can help with the hiring process.  Each faculty member will hire, monitor and sign off on their student work.    Jeff will look to include information links to career services and academic grants for the process that a faculty member will use once approved for a mini-grant.  Next round for mini-grants is mid-Jan to early Feb and requests will be received until April 30, 2008.  

IT Budget Review

 Jeff went through the budget process for both administrative and academic requests as well as explaining the different types of IT budgets.  PowerPoint presentation available from Jeff upon request.

Future ITPC meeting dates:

The meeting agenda for this year is complex because many of the meetings fall right before a holiday or during winter break.  We decided to cancel the December 19 and January 2 meetings and hold a full council meeting on January 16, 2008.  Subgroups should continue their work via  email.
Security subgroup report – reviewing current IT policies and will determine which policies the full group should review.  The group will review and recommend additional topic/ issues that need to be addressed, for example, Identity Theft.  Lynn would like to include her student worker from the mini grant on this subgroup for research and educational purposes.
We are moving the Good IT citizenship topic from the security group to the full council for future discussion.    Brief discussions centered around accessibility, advising students about protecting themselves in a virtual world, providing guidelines about ethical use of computing.
Teacher/Scholar – contributions are to be made to the group wiki.  Lynn sent out a request through academic affairs to collect information about current uses of technology on campus.  To date, has received 10 responses.   Responses so far may relate to topics for discussion at brown bag lunches.

After the meeting, we talked about initiatives that ITPC could recommend for helping the College become “green”.  This will be added to the discussion topics and the agenda for the next meeting.

